
Dear Chairman Wobbema and Members of the Workforce Development Committee, 

My name is Devin Holle, and I appreciate the opportunity to submit testimony on House 

Concurrent Resolution 3019. I wish I could be there in person to speak with you today, but at the 

moment, I’m in Iowa at a dairy conference. Even though I can’t be in the room, I still wanted to 

share my thoughts on why I believe this resolution is important. 

One of the unique things about having an older brother serving as a state representative is that I 

can share ideas with him and encourage him to introduce bills that I believe would benefit North 

Dakota. HCR 3019 is one of those ideas. I believe this resolution is a meaningful way to honor 

President Donald Trump and recognize the impact he has had on our country. 

President Trump has been a strong advocate for American farmers, ranchers, and rural 

communities. His policies focused on reducing regulations, supporting American energy 

independence, and standing up for agriculture on the world stage. These actions had a direct 

impact on states like North Dakota, where farming and ranching are not just jobs but a way of 

life. 

By passing this resolution, North Dakota would be acknowledging the leadership and policies 

that helped strengthen our agricultural industry and economy. It’s important to recognize leaders 

who have stood up for the values and industries that are vital to our state. 

Thank you for taking the time to consider my testimony. I appreciate the work you all do for 

North Dakota, and I hope you will support this resolution. 

Sincerely, 

Devin Holle 

  


